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Ref: FOI-122023-000526 

Date:  14/06/2024

Address / Email:  

Dear 

Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 

Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Request 

 Please can you tell me: 

1. What correspondence you have had with Stonewall or /and other equality diversity and
inclusion organisations.

2. Please can you supply copies of any correspondence that you have had with Stonewall
or/and other diversity equality and inclusion organisations.

Response 

Please find attached copies of correspondence. 

If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 

Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  

Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 

Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 

mailto:request-1061584-402d4459@whatdotheyknow.com
mailto:dgft.dpo@nhs.net
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www.ico.org.uk 

If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours sincerely 

Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 

http://www.ico.org.uk/


From: 
Sent: Friday, December 16, 2022 3:28 PM
To: 
Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow badge programme

This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.
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Reg. Charity No. 1070904 | Reg. Company No. 034765676 | VAT No. 792663881
Reg. Address: Fairbairn House (2nd Floor), 72 Sackville Street, Manchester, M1
3NJ 
Any email and files/attachments transmitted with it are confidential and are intended solely for the use of the
individual or entity to whom they are addressed.
If this message has been sent to you in error, you must not copy, distribute or disclose of the information it
contains.
Please notify us immediately and delete the message from your system.

 

 
From:  
Sent: 16 December 2022 13:06
To: 
Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow badge programme
 
Hi 
 
Yes please – that would be great 
 
What would we need to do?
 
Kind Regards
 

 

 

 

 
 

  

disability_staff_network_AW small

    

LGBTQ_ID_Logo_AW small

  





  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.

From:  
Sent: 14 December 2022 15:30
To: 
Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow badge programme
 
Hi 
 
Hope you are well?
 
I just wanted to enquire to the costs of the Rainbow badge if we were successful? We are looking at
our costs for next year.
 
Thanks
 
Kind Regards
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LGBTQ_ID_Logo_AW small

  

 

From:  
Sent: 05 July 2022 10:52
To: 
Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow badge programme
 

Thanks  for letting me know. I will place the Trust on our waiting list,
we will know come April if that wave will be funded by NHSE or self-
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This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended
recipient please:
i) inform the sender that you have received the message in error before
deleting it; and 
ii) do not disclose, copy or distribute information in this e-mail or take any
action in relation to its content (to do so is strictly prohibited and may be
unlawful). 
Thank you for your co-operation.

NHSmail is the secure email, collaboration and directory service available for
all NHS staff in England. NHSmail is approved for exchanging patient data and
other sensitive information with NHSmail and other accredited email services.

For more information and to find out how you can switch visit Joining NHSmail –
NHSmail Support
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  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you

From:  
Sent: Tuesday, July 5, 2022 10:52 AM
To: 
Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow badge programme
 













From:  
Sent: Wednesday, February 8, 2023 4:15 PM
To: 

Cc: 

Subject: RE: Rainbow badge information session
 





 
Please could

 – Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust –  be booked for the

session on 15th Feb 10am

 – Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust –  – 15th Feb 10am

 – Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust -  - 13th Feb 12pm

 – Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust –  – 15th Feb 10am
 
Thanks
 
Kind Regards
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*******************************************************************************
******* ******************************

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended
recipient please:
i) inform the sender that you have received the message in error before
deleting it; and 
ii) do not disclose, copy or distribute information in this e-mail or take any
action in relation to its content (to do so is strictly prohibited and may be
unlawful). 
Thank you for your co-operation.

NHSmail is the secure email, collaboration and directory service available for
all NHS staff in England. NHSmail is approved for exchanging patient data and
other sensitive information with NHSmail and other accredited email services.



For more information and to find out how you can switch visit Joining NHSmail –
NHSmail Support



 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2023 2:14 PM
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow Badge - Phase 2 induction
 





 
Look forward to the meeting.
 
Kind Regards
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From:  
Sent: 15 March 2023 15:21
To: 

Cc: 

Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow Badge - Phase 2 induction
 

  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi 
 
Apologies for the delay in getting back to you.
 
I have CC’d in  who will be your Trust Assessor.
 

nd th





From:  
Sent: 13 March 2023 15:37
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow Badge - Phase 2
 
Hi 
 
Hope you are well?
 
Just seeing if I should put a hold in the diary for any of the dates below for the assessor?
 
Thanks
 
Kind Regards
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LGBTQ_ID_Logo_AW small

  

 

From:  
Sent: 09 March 2023 17:18
To: 
Subject: RE: NHS Rainbow Badge - Phase 2
 
Hi
 



Some people who received this message don't often get email from rainbow.badge@lgbt.foundation. Learn why this is
important

This is great news!
 
Our preferred dates are:
 

22nd March 1-3pm

24th March – 9.30am to 3.30pm

28th 9.30am – 12pm

29th – 9.30am to 2pm

31st 9.30am-12pm
 
I look forward to hearing from you,
 
Kind Regards
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From:  
Sent: 02 March 2023 14:47
Subject: NHS Rainbow Badge - Phase 2
 

  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.
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From:  
Sent: Wednesday, July 5, 2023 2:04 PM
Subject: LGBTIQ+ Cancer Conference
 

Hello,
 
Sharing the below opportunity that may be of interest to you / your







From:  
Sent: Tuesday, July 25, 2023 11:18 AM
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: RE: Rainbow Badge Accreditation
 

This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise





your system.
 
From:  
Sent: 25 July 2023 09:17
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: RE: Rainbow Badge Accreditation
 
Hi 
 
Thanks for this and that’s fantastic news about the patient survey!!
 
Do we need to submit anything else to you now for the assessment?
 
Kind Regards
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From:  
Sent: Monday, July 24, 2023 12:34 PM
To: 
Subject: RE: Rainbow Badge Accreditation
 

  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.





FIND OUT MORE
 

 

 
Reg. Charity No. 1070904 | Reg. Company No. 03476576 | VAT No. 792663881
Reg. Address: Fairbairn House (2nd Floor), 72 Sackville Street, Manchester, M1 3NJ
 
Any email and files/attachments transmitted with it are confidential and are intended
solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If this
message has been sent to you in error, you must not copy, distribute or disclose of the
information it contains.  Please notify us immediately and delete the message from
your system.
 
From:  
Sent: 21 July 2023 12:29
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: Rainbow Badge Accreditation
 
Hi 
 
Hope you are well?
 
I just wondered if you had an update on our accreditation up to this week?
 
Thanks
 
Kind Regards
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From:  
Sent: Monday, April 3, 2023 1:54 PM
To: 
Subject: RE: Induction for NHS Rainbow Badge





Some people who received this message don't often get email from simeon.taylor@lgbt.foundation. Learn why this
is important

Baring this in mind, we had a meeting with our Comms team today and we want to get working on
communicating this to patients and staff.
 
Would you have any logos or pictures that you could send for use with our posters/information? This
will help us with the design.
 
Thanks
 
Kind Regards
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From:  
Sent: 28 March 2023 17:03
To: 

Subject: FW: Induction for NHS Rainbow Badge
 

  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.

Also just a follow up from our meeting today. It was mentioned that you
would like to include some contact details for the Trust into the patient









 

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, August 2, 2023 1:24 PM
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: RE: Missing Evidence
 

  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.





Sent: 02 August 2023 13:22
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: FW: Missing Evidence
 
Hi 
 
I’m sorry just to send this over to you but I’m not in the Trust today and it’s my last day before I break
up and won’t be able to send the evidence.
 

 – when do you need this by?
 
Thanks
 
Kind Regards
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From:  
Sent: Wednesday, August 2, 2023 1:03 PM
To: 
Subject: Missing Evidence
 

  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.

Hey 







 

From:  
Sent: Friday, June 30, 2023 10:52 AM
To: 
Cc: 







From:  
Sent: Thursday, August 31, 2023 4:20 PM
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: Your NHS Rainbow Badge Report
 

  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.







 

From:  
Sent: Tuesday, November 21, 2023 3:31 PM





 
Reg. Charity No. 1070904 | Reg. Company No. 03476576 | VAT No. 792663881
Reg. Address: Fairbairn House (2nd Floor), 72 Sackville Street, Manchester, M1 3NJ
 
Any email and files/attachments transmitted with it are confidential and are intended solely
for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If this message has been
sent to you in error, you must not copy, distribute or disclose of the information it contains. 
Please notify us immediately and delete the message from your system.
 
From:  
Sent: 21 November 2023 08:33
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: RE: Rainbow Badge accreditation
 
Hi Limor
 
Thanks for coming back to me and I will wait to hear from you,
 
Kind Regards
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From:
To:
Cc:
Subject: RE: Stonewall DC Membership Invoice 
Date: 11 January 2022 15:02:00
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png
image003.png
image004.png
image005.png
image006.png
image007.png
image010.png

Hello,
 
Before we re-new our membership can we seek some assurance from you concerning the below
publication:
Stonewall: Letter to Nursing and Midwifery Council - Woman's Place UK (womansplaceuk.org)
 
Can you confirm that Stonewell’s approach in itself is not discriminatory or could lead to
registrants (our Organisation) being placed in positions that may mean we are in breach of our
code of conduct.
 
Our Organisation, particularly the LGBTQ+ Network have found stonewalls support to be
invaluable since we became Champions. As you can appreciate we want to make sure we have the
right balance of support and affiliate with organisations our staff members and patients benefit
from and can relate to.
 
We also would like to raise we have had quite a few different Account Managers over recent
months and found contact to be difficult and sporadic. On some occasions we have struggled to
make contact and found support from elsewhere. Can you also confirm this will be resolved going
forward and we will have dedicated support?
 
Kindest regards

 
 
 
 
 

From:  
Sent: 14 December 2021 15:53
To: 











Sent: 21 February 2022 14:40
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: FW: New Stonewall Client Account Manager
 
Hello 
 
I still haven’t had an update on the below, I’m concerned we asked for this before renewing out
membership so we could gain some assurance. Has our membership continued and can you
provide the email to provide assurance? once we have this I can arrange payment.
 
Can we arrange to meet via teams soon, again I’m slightly concerned about contact, I’ve been

chasing this since 13th January, see emails attached.
 
Kindest regards

 
 
 

From:  
Sent: 08 February 2022 13:20
To: 
Subject: RE: New Stonewall Client Account Manager
 
Hello 
 
Have you got the response to the Women’s place letter as described below, not sure if I’ve missed
it?
 
Kindest regards







  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

This email message has been delivered safely and archived online by Mimecast.

 





Account Manager with a wealth of knowledge on LGBTQ+ inclusion. You’re in safe hands.
 
I’ll drop  a separate email to arrange a meeting with , myself and your team in the coming weeks.
 
Have a good weekend.
 
Thanks
 

 

From:  
Sent: 15 November 2022 09:39
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: RE: Stonewall Membership
 
Hi 
 
Thanks for getting back to me, I am happy with the proposal below. The people copied in are the people who require access to the website along
with our new Head of Equalities 
 
Can you work with  to book a meeting for us all to attend to talk through how we can maximise our remaining membership?
 
Kindest regards

 
 
 
 

From:  
Sent: 11 November 2022 10:26
To: 
Cc: 

Subject: RE: Stonewall Membership
 

  This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi 
 
Thank you for being so candid about your experience of your Diversity Champions membership over the last year. I’m really sorry this has been the
case for you and I understand the frustration caused by the gaps in service delivery.
 
I’m keen to make sure that you’re able to get the most out of your membership for the remaining months you’re with us, so with that in mind I’d like
to propose some actions:
 

1. I understand the reticence of working with an account manager who you have previously had concerns about regarding service delivery. I
would therefore suggest that I match you with a new permanent account manager who sits within my team for the rest of your membership-
they’ve got a fantastic track record and I know you’d be In safe hands.

 
2. Once I’ve introduced you to your new permanent Client Account Manager, both they and myself would be happy to jump on a call with you

and other key stakeholders to discuss any areas of work we can support you with over the next few months.
 

3. I’ve checked your logins for our memberships hub and it looks like currently yourself,  and  have access. If
this isn’t correct or needs amending please let me know who you would like to be replaced and I can update.

 
Any other questions in the meantime, please let me know.
 









 

From:  
Sent: 13 December 2022 11:33
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust Diversity Champions - Renewal
 

 
This message originated from outside of NHSmail. Please do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.

 

I hope that you and your team have been keeping well.

Thank you for working with us over the last year at Stonewall. I’m writing to invite you to
renew your Diversity Champions membership.

It’s been such a pleasure working with you and your colleagues at The Dudley Group NHS
Foundation Trust this year, and I do hope you’re able to renew your membership so that we can
keep working together in the year ahead.

Your current Diversity Champions membership is up for renewal on 15 March 2023. 
. Please click the link below to ensure your membership continues and

The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust doesn’t lose:



Access to good practice guides and resources
Advice and support from our expert team
Assistance with your Workplace Equality Index submission
Priority discounted access to learning opportunities and events
Stonewall Diversity Champion branding to show your commitment to LGBTQ+ inclusion

Click here to renew your membership now
If you have already completed this renewal form, thank you and we'll be in touch soon.

If you want to end your Diversity Champions membership, please email your account manager
ahead of your renewal date for us to ensure your account and benefits are closed down in time.

If you have any questions, please email your account manager at

All best wishes,
The Diversity Champions Team
 

Stonewall Diversity Champions

Website: www.stonewall.org.uk
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